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Secretary: Ken Clark 28 Leicester Road Norton Stockton on Tees TS20 2RB  Tel: 07504 303153
[image: image2.wmf]    MINUTES OF MEETING 25 JANUARY 2012
Held at Elm Tree Social Club
Present :  
P Mack  (Chairman ), P Livingstone ,A Close, K Steele, G Hewitson, , G Eastick
J Lambert, L Golightly, D Overton , K D Clark (Secretary)
Apologies :  H Oliver, John & Jean Johnson
The Chairman opened the meeting on time at 19-32 and welcomed all to the first meeting of 2012, he advised there was quite a bit to get through so need to pay attention.  He then handed over to the League Secretary for the minutes of the last meeting held on 23 November 2011, these had been posted on the website and the members agreed them as true record and they were signed by the Chairman Peter Mack.  
Secretaries Report – Matters Arising
Need to start thinking about your Health Check and get sorted out, do not leave until last minute like some did last season.  To date only one team has completed their Health Check.

Rosegale N & S.A advanced to the fourth round by defeating Dawdon Colliery Welfare, unfortunately they lost 2-0 to Canada F.C last Sunday in the fourth round, match report on website.

First Aid – course more in Charter Standard 

Scott Bros and Moby Grape were added to the Bill Moss Memorial Trophy following last month’s meeting.

Charter Standard 

Using Members Services – IT Training this has been arranged for Wednesday 1 February at Stockton 6th Form College Bishopton Road commencing 7 pm.  You need to book by Monday 30 January 2012.

First Aid Course 13 February at Stockton Town F.C Bishopton Road commencing 6 pm.

If you cannot make that one there is another organised by Durham County Football Association at Norton on 5th March at a cost of £20 per person.

Secretaries Report & Correspondence   
Correspondence

Durham County Football Association & North Riding County Football Association Suspension Lists

E-Mails from Andy Brown re Charter Standard courses and Health Check.

Letter from Gordon Mitchell re Physio treatment for Sunday League players, full details on website in League News Section.

E-Mail from Middlesbrough F.C re discounted tickets for the Crystal Palace game – full details on website.

E-Mail from Lee Golightly re the resignation of Billingham Station F.C, all registered players were suspended by Durham County Football Association and League until they pay their share of the outstanding fines to Durham County Football Association and the League.  About six players have paid their share and have been cleared to play again.

E-Mail from Lee Golightly re Strips for sale – again details on website.

E-Mail Durham County Football Association re referee’s courses – there is one at Norton next month – full details on website.

Secretaries Report
Firstly I have to issue an apology as at the last meeting the Match Sheets that were given out were the wrong ones, I had photocopied the previous years, can you make sure you destroy any you have left and use the new one’s issued tonight.

This is a reminder re postponing games when the weather is inclement, as stated previously if there is a doubt due to the weather then there is nothing wrong with having an early inspection, this can be carried out by any referee, does not have to be the appointed referee.  If game is postponed then the first person to advise is the League Secretary who will advise on what you need to do next.  Also if you have a player who is suspended for that fixture then you need to notify your County F.A and submit a new date and game for the player concerned.

Some of you may well be aware that we had a big problem on Sunday at Tilery and really it was all down to the players and officials causing traffic chaos in the adjoining street which brought the Enforcement Team down and we had stop the games while cars were removed.  For those who do not know the Changing Rooms at Tilery have been withdrawn and there are portacabins situated close to the pitches but Teams were advised to use the car park, on Sunday gone the car park was completely empty and all cars were parked on the main road (no problem) and up the side road.  Those cars parked on the houses side were ok but all those parked on the left side going up were parked illegally and were threatened with being towed away.  Also there were two vehicles parked across the gate leading to the fields again this is not acceptable as that is required for access if an ambulance is required.  Therefore please be warned if playing at Tilery you are advised to ask your players etc to use the main car park.  The Council did try opening the gates to the fields on the first weekend of the year but again due to the way people parked this gate will only be opened in an emergency.

I received a couple of text messages last Sunday from Teams wanting to cancel this Sunday because of the Boro match, I refused these request as they were not submitted as per league rules and advised teams they must play if not then they would be charged with an unplayed game.

Teams playing friendlies when they do not have a league fixture, I have no problem with teams organising to play a friendly if they are free but you must go through the correct process, which is to advise your County FA, League Secretary, if Jes has any spare referees he will let you know if asked.  However you cannot play on a Council pitch, all teams have completed their terms and conditions and friendlies are not allowed under the terms of the contract on Council pitches.

Can I remind Teams that when a player receives 2 Yellow Cards in a game then when you do your match return you should enter 2 Yellow Cards, do not also add a Red Card.  I had to amend two returns from Sunday as they had entered as 2 Yellow and 1 Red.

There is a new cup competition for Division One, details in your envelope tonight.

A reminder that ALL Match Sheets from 27 November to 22 January should have been brought in tonight, these include postponed games (Home team only).

Once again I will put these notes on the website so you can check out anything you have missed or to use as a reminder.

HANDBOOK CHANGES – Any changes had been updated on the website. 
TEAM OF THE MONTH 

November: Moby Grape F.C (Division Two – 3 League wins, 1 loss in Durham Cup – no penalty points)

December: Norton George & Dragon (Premier Division - 2 wins – no penalty points).

Both teams presented with a match ball by Alan Close.

MANAGER OF THE MONTH – New award sponsored by TiesPlanet .com, this is not costing the league anything at all.

Manager of the Month Award November 2011:

Premier Division:
Billingham Cons F.C

Division One:

Billingham Cowpen Club F.C

Division Two:

Scott Bros Ltd F.C

Division Three:
Billingham The Telstar F.C

Manager of the Month Award December 2011:

Premier Division:
Norton George & Dragon F.C
Division One:

Billingham The Merlin F.C

Division Two:

Moby Grape F.C

Division Three:
The Royal F.C

All of the above presented with their tie by Alan Close.

CUP DRAWS - None
REFEREES:  Nothing to report this month.
ROLL CALL – One Team missing:
Oddfellows F.C  
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Alan Bridges (Billingham The Merlin) reported that Billingham Town Juniors are playing on Rievaulx pitches on a Saturday morning, complained that teams who use these facilities pay for their use and even they are not allowed to train or play friendlies on their allocated pitch.  The League Secretary is to write to Stockton Borough Council regarding this matter.
The League Chairman advised that the next meeting is scheduled for 22 February 2012; the website will notify if this meeting is to take place.  You will also need to check website for fixture changes and any information that I think you may require.
The Chairman thanked all for attending and he closed the meeting at 19-55.
Signed: ...............................................................
Date:     22 February 2012









Minutes of Meeting held on 25 January 2012

